
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Friday, 5 August 2016 5:19 PM 
To: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com 

Cc: Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; gunzburg@bigpond.net.au; abukarica@cfmeu.com.au; 
athomas@cfmeu.com.au; Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au; cBolger@professionalsaustralia.org.au; 

SCarswell@professionalsaustralia.org.au; AMOD 

Subject: RE: AM2014/67 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award - 
Redundancy pay cap [BD-CM.FID2909577] 

 

Dear Mr Sebben,  

I refer to your email below.  

The Commission has determined to grant the CMIEG’s request for an extension of time to file its 

submissions by 5.00pm Friday 26 August 2016. 

Kind regards,  
 
Katrine Huynh  
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
katrine.huynh@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
Please be aware my telephone number has changed. My new phone number is (02) 9308 1812. Please 
update your records accordingly. 
 

From: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com [mailto:Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com]  
Sent: Friday, 5 August 2016 12:00 PM 

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD 

Cc: Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; gunzburg@bigpond.net.au; abukarica@cfmeu.com.au; 
athomas@cfmeu.com.au; Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au; cBolger@professionalsaustralia.org.au; 

SCarswell@professionalsaustralia.org.au 
Subject: AM2014/67 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award - 

Redundancy pay cap [BD-CM.FID2909577] 

 

 

Dear Associate 

AM2014/67 - 4 yearly review of modern awards – Black Coal Mining Industry 

Award – redundancy pay cap 

We confirm that we act for the Coal Mining Industry Employer Group (CMIEG). 
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We refer to the Directions issued by the Commission on 8 December 2015 (attached). 

The CMIEG will not be in a position to file written submissions and evidence in reply by 

today (5 August 2016). This is primarily due to further time being needed to review and 

consider the substantial volume of materials filed by the CFMEU and APESMA on 24 June 

2016. 

The CMIEG respectfully requests that item 4 of the Directions be varied to provide for 

the CMIEG to file written submissions and any evidence in reply by Friday, 26 August 
2016. 

The AiGroup consents to this extension. The CFMEU and APESMA do not object to the 
extension. 

We have copied the representatives for the AiGroup, CFMEU and APESMA to this email. 

Please contact us if you would like to discuss this application. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Trent Sebbens 

Counsel 
trent.sebbens@ashurst.com 

Ashurst 

D: +61 2 9258 6313 | M: +61 447 643 090 

 

  

Ashurst Australia, 5 Martin Place, Sydney, NSW 2000 Australia  
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